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Monday 8th January 2023 

This term’s value is: Honesty  
 

 
 

Dates for your Diary 
Wednesday 10th January: Class 2 and 3 start swimming lessons at Towcester Leisure Centre 
Friday 12th January: Celebration Assembly 2.45pm (School Hall) 

PE 
 

                                Class 1: Monday & Friday 

 Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                     Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week:  
                                            Special Mentions:  
                                            Home Awards:  
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
Welcome back to the new term.  It was great to see all the children back 
in school last week and focused on their learning. 
  
Class 2 and 3 begin their swimming lessons this week on Wednesday 
morning at Towcester Leisure Centre.  The children get a whole hour 
lesson in small groups and usually make excellent progress over the 10 
lessons.  The first lesson is usually an assessment session so that the 
teacher can assess which group they will be in.  Please ensure your child 
has everything they need with them on Wednesday.  They will be back in 
school in time for lunchtime as usual.  
 
This week we welcome Mrs Leicester to our staff team.  She will be 
working in Class 3 as a teaching assistant and as a lunchtime 
supervisor.  We are delighted that she is joining us.   
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Our first celebration assembly of the year will be on Friday 
12th January.  As always, parents are very welcome to come and share 
the celebrations for the week.  Remember you can bring in home awards 
and achievements too so we can see what your children have been up to 
out of school.   
  
I hope that you have a lovely first full week back in school. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 
 

 
 

Wow we raised… 
 

Save the Children: £27.50 
Poppy Appeal: £59.00 

Christmas Performance Raffles: £260 
 

Big thank you to everyone for 
supporting our fundraising events last 

year  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 


